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                        COASTAL PLAIN LEPC GENERAL MEETING

                          July 22, 2021
         Members Present:

Rick McLester – Vice President 
Sara Williams – Sec/Treas.
William McGlenn – Buckeye Partners

Brett Emerson – GCGV
Victor Cano – Cheniere
Susan Boutwell – SPC OEM

David Krebs – Board Member
RJ Thomas – CBCOG

Lee Kouadio-Tobey – SPCE911

Chris Boyce – POCCA
Kimberly Watson – PHEP
David Dean - RTFC

Shanna Owens – SPC OEM
Bob Blaschke – Refugio Co.
Sheldon Wigington – RC EMC

Steven Loving – SPC Fire Marshall
JoAnn Ehmann – IOB

Aaron Putnam – Sinton PD

Alex Garcia – ARC
Greg Doolittle – ARC

Gus Lopez – Chemours
         Nathan Kelley – APFD
Jeff Morris – Portland

Macy Culpepper – SPC OEM


Sylvia Marquez – SPC OEM
   
I.
 Call to Order/Approval of Minutes:  The meeting was originally to be held at the San Patricio County Civic Center but there was a conflict and it was relocated to the San Patricio County Sheriff’s Office. Even though Sheriff Rivera was not present a big thanks goes out to him. President Brandon Luttrell was not present. Vice President Rick McLester called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m. He thanked everyone for attending the meeting and said if there are any new people here to please introduce themselves. He asked if everyone had a chance to go over the May General meeting minutes. JoAnn Ehmann made a motion to approve the May General Meeting Minutes and it was 2nd by David Krebs and the motion passed. 
II. 
Financial Report: Sara Williams reported there is $15,623.56 in the bank. We have received the invoice for the Non-Alert System from Code Red for $26,625.00. Contribution request letters have gone out to all local industry partners but only three have contributed. This puts us below budget to pay the invoice. Everyone wants to use the system but are not helping to pay for it. Rick McLester said in a couple of weeks they will hold a special executive board meeting to address the situation.  RJ Thomas made a motion to approve the financial report and it was 2nd by JoAnn Ehmann. 
III.     Subcommittee Reports:
1.   Communications – Oscar Rivera – was not present. 
2.   Exercise & Design – Rickey McLester Jr. – was not present. Rick McLester said Rickey is attending a Halo Flight Function in Arizona.  
3.      Fire Chiefs – Nathan Kelley –  their subcommittee met last night and the top of their list was training. There is a lot of training available such as Hazmat classes, AWR-213 Critical Infrastructure Security and Resilience Awareness through TEEX. They spoke about Chief Rocha from Nueces County on their new AMBUS. It was awarded from the state of Texas. The AMBUS will be housed and operated by the Corpus Christi Fire Department. It can hold up to twenty-four patients at a time. The Corpus Christi Fire Department’s Emergency Medical Task Force Program will utilize the AMBUS in the event of mass casualty incidents throughout the Coastal Bend.
4.   Hazard Analysis & Vulnerability – Rick McLester –  said he has nothing to report.  
5.      Health & Medical – Kimberly Watson said there are 3,456 positive PCR cases. Positive probable cases are at 1,169 and there are 70 active cases. There are 3,386 recovered cases. Cases are starting to rise again. We have eight UK Variant cases so far and no cases of the Delta Variant. Johnson and Johnson vaccines are available at the San Patricio County Immunization Department on Wednesdays between 1:00 pm and 4:00 pm. The phone number is 361-587-3525. Rick thanked Kimberly and then he asked Bob Blaschke to speak about Covid like he did the other day on the Zoom meeting. Bob said everyone thought that we could put Covid behind us but as you are all aware there is an uptick in cases. There was a Corn hole tournament in one of Refugio County’s smaller towns and ten people tested positive with Covid. We think we are out of the woods but we are not. Only thirty to forty percent of the population has been vaccinated. This will have an impact on the kids. He asked his eighty-seven-year-old mother to get the vaccine and she said she would rather not. He then asked her why when he was little he had to take the polio vaccine and she told him to prevent him from getting polio. He said he cannot stress enough for everyone to get vaccinated. There was some more discussion then he said at the last meeting he stressed a concern about how TDEM (Texas Division of Emergency Management) expects counties to report damages after a disaster. He said there has got to be a better way of reporting. 
6.     Public Information & Awareness – Gus Lopez – said with the help of Gulf Coast Growth Ventures they have launched the Ready Safe Program on July 15th. This is to increase the enrollment in the Code Red Notification System in Aransas, Refugio and San Patricio County. They have brochures explaining the program and how citizens can sign up for alerts. Some of the alerts they may receive are Non-Emergency such as severe weather alerts, planned flaring, road construction alerts and emergency alerts such as evacuation, shelter in place and water boils, etc. He has flyers on the table for all to take. He will be getting electronic flyers out soon so you can pass those around. Rick McLester said he is confused with the Ready Safe name. Why not just use Code Red? Rick said his local newspaper was confused about the name as well and asked if he should keep using Code Red or Ready Safe. JoAnn Ehmann said she thought it was something different as well. Bob Blaschke said they need to stick with one name. An example is industry always used shelter in place and the past year TDEM used the same term but it is not the same. The state confuses people as well. We need to be on the same page so the public does not get confused. Sara Williams clarified it by saying Code Red is the company name of the alert notification system and Ready Safe is the name of the campaign they are using to get people signed up. 
7.      Resource & Funding – Gary Moore – was not present. 
8.      Training –  RJ Thomas – said this Monday there will be an ICS 300 and 400 class. On November 8 – 9 there is an ICS 0305 All-Hazards Incident Management Team Course. You can register on preparingtexas.org. Chief Rocha in Corpus will be hosting and eighty hour NFPA training in the second or third week in September. On August 10th there will be a Homeland Security Meeting and the CBEMA meeting is on the first Thursdays. On December 4th there will be a fundraiser for a firefighter at the Moose Lodge in Ingleside with a rib cook-off.   
IV. Action Items: There were no Action Items. 

V. Special Topics: Cancelled - Janna Shoe, Outreach & Disaster Coordinator 211 Texas, Coastal Bend Region. Rescheduled for the September meeting. Rick said there is a lot of new industry in this area and if anyone of you would like to give a fifteen-minute presentation at any of these meeting you are welcomed.
VI. Next Meeting Schedule: The next scheduled meeting is September 16, 2021. 
VII. Public Comments: Rick McLester asked Alex Garcia of the American Red Cross if he had anything to say. Alex said he is the executive director for the Coastal Bend Chapter of the American Red Cross. H n      He introduced their new disaster program manager Greg Doolittle. He spoke a little on the recent flooding. They did not have as high of numbers of damage as they thought. If you know anyone that suffered damages and did not report remind them to do so. They have a lot of supplies such as clean up kits and they are there to assist. They have online training available and they are seeking volunteers. Greg Doolittle said with Covid if anyone needs help with rent the state has Rent Relief. 
VIII.   Adjourn: Rick thanked everyone for attending the meeting. With no further business Rick         adjourned the meeting at 2:32 p.m.
Sara Williams – Secretary/Treasurer 
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